
  

 

JUNE 7, 2020 

THE GATEKEEPER’S RECORD 

 

This Week 

 

Most church services and events 
have been cancelled until further 
notice. 
 
6/8-Mon. 
Parish Board                     7:00 p.m. 
 
6/9—Tues. 
Men’s Bible Study—online and in the 
church meeting room—9:00 to 
10:30 a.m. 
 

6/11-Thurs. 
Worship Committee 
Church Meeting Room       7:00 p.m. 

HERE AND NOW AT ST. PETER’S 

 

TV MONITORS AND FRAMES— I am excited for all of you to return to 

our church building to see the finished product relative to our video moni-

tors.  The wood frames have been installed, and the project is now com-

plete.  The Lord has blessed St. Peter’s with very talented craftsmen, and 

this became very evident to me as I watched this installation take 

place.  From planning, to electrical wiring, to meticulously crafted wood-

work, to professional installation - the quality of work that was displayed 

was truly awesome.  Please join me in thanking Jon Beutel, Bruce De-

Vantier, Neil DeVantier, Ralph Ewald, Scott Hasley, Collin Hasley, Randy 

Kaminska, Dale Walck and Jay Zimmerman for all the hard work and time 

they put into this project.  Job well done guys! - Tim Walck 

LAWN MOWING-Our paid lawn service will begin the week of June 1.  A 

special thank you goes to the volunteers who took care of lawn mowing 

during April and May to save the congregation money while we are deal-

ing with this pandemic. 

A CHIAVETTA’S CHICKEN BBQ DRIVE-THRU FUNDRAISER FOR THE 

SCHOOL will be held on Thursday, June 18, from 3:00 to 6:00 p.m. at 

the school.  Tickets are $12 and include 1/2 chicken, macaroni and potato 

salad, roll and brownie.  If you would like to purchase tickets, please call 

or text Lynette Kroening at 310-7862 to reserve your tickets. There 

will also be tickets available to purchase until sold out at the road the day 

of the BBQ.  Since quite a few school fundraisers had to be cancelled, we 

are hoping this one will be a huge success! 

THE MEN’S TUESDAY BIBLE STUDY is now meeting in person in the 

church meeting room on Tuesdays at 9:00 a.m.  Bring your mask, and we 

will be social distancing.  If you prefer to join in online, that option is still 

available. 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING—The Worship Committee will be 

meeting on Thursday, June 11, at 7:00 p.m. in the church meeting room.  

Social distancing and masks will be required. 

OPENING OF CHURCH—The Church Council has met and has developed 

a plan for reopening.  At this time, the Council is waiting for the govern-

ment to allow a higher capacity gathering.  When we are able to reopen, 

guidelines will be shared with the congregation. 

FINANCIAL AID FOR ST. PETER’S SCHOOL STUDENTS-Due to the 

current economic situation of many of our school families, the Parish 

Board anticipates that the need for financial aid for next school year will 

be considerably greater.  If you would like to help out, 

please consider sponsoring a child.  Please contact Pastor, Michelle 

Scibetta or Lynette Kroening.  Or, if you are able, donate what you 

can. No amount is too small.  Please designate "School Financial Aid 

Fund"  on your offering envelope.  Thank you!  

SUMMER OUTDOOR SERVICE AND POTLUCK—  There is an outdoor 

service planned for Sunday, July 12, with a potluck lunch following the 

service.  In order for the potluck lunch to happen, we need a volunteer to 

chair a committee to coordinate it, set up and clean up.  If you are inter-

ested, please see Pastor Tom, Tim Walck or an Elder.  This will be a great 

time to get together after this long time apart! 

 

 

 TRINITY SUNDAY 

 

S 
 

St. Peter’s Evangelical Lutheran Church  6167 Walmore Road  Sanborn, N.Y. 14132 

Website:  www.stpetersanborn.com       Telephone # 716-731-4433 

 
Next Week 
 
Most church services and events 
have been cancelled until further 
notice. 
 
6/16—Tues. 
Men’s Bible Study—online and in the 
church meeting room—9:00 to 10:30 
a.m. 
 
6/18-Thurs. 
Chiavetta’s Chicken BBQ 
St. Peter’s School  3:00 to 6:00 p.m. 
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RUTH PIRINELLI will be on vacation from Friday, June 5, to Sunday, June 

14.  Phone messages and email will still be checked, and Pastor is always 

available. 

GATEKEEPER—Copies of the current Gatekeeper are in the old school en-

trance and on the church website. 

DAILY SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR JUNE are on the church website.  Cop-

ies are also available in the old school entrance. 

DEVOTIONAL BOOKS are in the old school entrance if you would like to pick 

one up there. 

ST. PETER’S SCHOOL 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION— All the proceeds from this collection directly 

benefit the students at St. Peter’s.  Remember, you can scan your receipts 

using the Box Top app or you can send your receipts to school and Mrs. Sci-

betta will scan them.  She is currently collecting any physical box tops you 

may have as long as they have a date of 3/1/2020 or after.  Thanks for 

helping our school get what it needs!  Any questions should be directed to 

Mrs. Scibetta. 

ST. PETER’S SCHOOL will be closed through the end of the academic year.  

However, there is a lot of activity going on as our teachers are finding very 

creative ways to connect with students and keep them on the learning track! 

 

IN EVERYTHING GIVE THANKS! 

OUR RESPONSE TO THE LORD FOR HIS MANY  BLESSINGS 

 

ATTENDANCE        CURRENT GIVING   NEEDED EACH WEEK   OVER/SHORT     

5/3 (online)                $5,750                  $5,880.62             - $130.62 

5/10 (online)              $5,375                  $5,880.62             -  $505.62 

5/17 (online)              $7,101                   $5,880.62           +$1,220.38 

5/24 (online)              $4,600                   $5,880.62            -$1,280.62 

5/31 (online)              $1,585                   $5,880.62            -$3,295.62                      

Save the Date: 

 

No services or events scheduled 

at this time until further notice. 

 

 

St. Peter’s Evangelical 

Lutheran Church  

6167 Walmore Road 

Sanborn, NY 14132 

 

 

Visit our Websites: 
Church 

www.stpetersanborn.com 

School 

www.discoverstpeters.org 
 

 

Contact us: 

Pastor Tom Thorstad 

990-6244 

Facebook:  https://

www.facebook.com/

revtom.thorstad 

 

Church Office 

Ruth Pirinelli 

731-4433 

E-Mail:  

office@stpetersanborn.com  

 

School Office 

Linda Hasley   

731-4422                 

E-Mail: 

stpetersanborn@roadrunner.com 
 

All calendar dates should 

be cleared through the  

respective office. 
 

Articles for publication 

in the Gatekeeper must 

be submitted to Ruth by  

Wed at 9 a.m. 

SCHOOL ROOF - Approved Amount $9,500 

If you wish to donate, please mark your offering envelope “School Roof.” 

DONATIONS AS OF  5/31/2020    $2,012.16 

We continue to pray for the following: 

Chuck Cederman       Harold Haseley April L.  

Britt Gamache  Lester Walck            Dave Tober  

Jay Zimmerman         Bill Bullwinkle          Mark Lendway          

Jean Haseley             Pastor Gamache       Ralph DeVantier             

Lori Haseley (St. James)  Sue Thorstad      Donald Walck              

Serving in the Military 

Nate Allen             James Garavaglia     Jillian Kelkenberg     

Phillip Messina            Seth Spitler             Ben Thorstad               

Brandon Ward            Jeremy Ditto            N.F. Air Base          

Justin DeVantier    

Those in Nursing Homes and Shut Ins 

Edna Walck                Paul Greinert            Nora Hingle                

Janice Wick 
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